JOHN E. LYLE, Jr.
1411 DisTRICT, TexAs

Congress of the Tnited Stateg
Pouse of Representatives
Washington, B. €.

August 11, 1949

Dr. Hector P. Garcia
3024 Morgan Avenue
Corpus Christi, Texas

Dear Hector:

Thank you for sending me the pay envelopes of

some of the lower paid employees. I am returning them to
you.

Some of the States have passed minimum wage
legislation which applies to local industries and it has
worked out quite well, particularly in North Carolina. We
are now considering federal legislation which, of course,
is limited constitutionally to those businesses engaged in
interstate commerce.

We are trying to close up this Congress for a few
months and I look forward to seeing you,

COMMITTEE:
RuLes



